
 

 

 

 

Dear Compak SA Member and Sport Shooter 

25 June 2020 

 

 

Ministry of Sports, Arts and Culture – Post Covid-19 Request Submitted for the Re-Opening of 

Clay Target Sport Shooting 

 

Compak SA submitted a formal request to the Ministry of Sport, Arts and Culture on Tuesday, 23 

June 2020, to request formal approval for the re-opening of our sport. The Department Sport, 

Arts and Culture confirmed receipt of our proposal on 23 June 2020. Unfortunately, no dates or 

timeframes were provided for feedback. 

 

Until Compak SA receive formal approval from the Department Sport, Arts and Culture for the re-

opening of clubs, and for Clay Target Shooting to resume normal activities i.e. practise and 

competition shooting, we request that clubs remain closed and to refrain from any shooting 

activities, being leisure, practise or competition shooting.  

 

We do understand that most, if not all clubs, are private businesses, and the sole income of the 

club owners, and are desperate to reopen to generate valuable income.  The unfortunate reality 

though, is that clubs that do not adhere to the instructions of the Minister of Sport, Art and Culture, 

stand the chance of being closed down on a permanent basis by the ministry. We therefore urge 

clubs to be patient, however tough it might be. 

 

From a shooter’s perspective, we do understand everyone’s frustrations, as we are all in the same 

situation. Note that it is a privilege to own a firearm and it should be in everyone’s interest to 

protect those privileges at all cost. Please see DSAC Media Release extract  - If any individual or 

club do not adhere to current rules and regulations, you are in direct violation of the Directions 

and Regulations, and punitive measures can be taken against Sport Federations such as Compak 

SA, which will directly have a negative impact on entire Compak Sporting community.   

 

We will revert back to you as soon as we receive any feedback from the Department Sport, Arts 

and Culture.  

 

We trust that this most frustrating situation will be resolved very soon and we all will return to the 

ranges to enjoy the sport we all so dearly love! 

 

 

We trust you find this in order. 

 

 
Derek Steyn 

Executive Committee 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


